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1.0 INTRODUCTION 

 

This Planning & Design and Access Statement has been prepared by BB Partnership Ltd in support 
of the proposed development at 1 The Mount, Hampstead, NW3 6SZ. 
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2.0 THE EXISTING SITE  

 
 
The site subject to this planning application is approximately 0.018ha in area. The property, 
referred to as 1 The Mount, is located in Hampstead Village in the London Borough of Camden. It 
forms part of a pair of semi-detached Grade II listed dwellings built in the 18th Century.  
 
The original 18th century house was four-storey across two bays and designed in a Georgian Style, 
with the front brick-built elevation being stucco rendered and painted white. In the Camden listing 
for this building, it notes that no.2 appeared originally to have had a symmetrical relationship with 
no.1. However, no.1 was further extended to the south later in the 19th Century, creating the 
additional bay on the left-hand side. The rear of the property was further developed throughout 
the 20th century, with a first-floor extension also being added in the 1990s.   

 
The front boundary wall and railings are modern, having been installed in the 1990s using high-grade 
traditional materials. The wall is formed of London stock brick and is curved at the corner of Holly 
Bush Steps and The Mount. At this corner are also the remnants of a historic granite dwarf wall, 
which likely included insert cast iron railings above.  
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3.0 THE PLANNING HISTORY 
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At the time of writing the D&A Statement, full planning application ref 2018/1897/P and listed 

building application ref 2018/2525/L are currently being considered by Camden Planning Authority.  
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4.0  PROPOSAL 

 

The proposal subject of this application is the installation of 1no. condenser and associated 

acoustic enclosure, as detailed in the accompanying information. Access and bicycle storage, waste 

and refuge collection are not relevant to this application.   

5.0 CONCLUSION 

 

The proposal is not considered to be contentious as the installation will be concealed from public 
view. As detailed in the Environmental Noise Survey and Plant Noise Assessment Report, the 
installation of the condenser will also require an acoustic enclosure which will reduce the sound 
output by a minimum of 12dB – this will be designed in full detail according to any conditions 
attached to a future approval.     
 
There are no historic architectural details to preserve or safeguard in the proposed working areas, 
and we believe our proposal will not present harm or impact upon the neighbouring properties in 
terms of visual or audible pollution. 
 
  
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 


